WORMEGAY PARISH COUNCIL

CHAIR: PETER SNEESBY

Telephone 01553 841851

CLERK: JULIAN SNAPE

Telephone 01366 386053

The Parish Meeting was held on Tuesday 21st. July 2020 at the Tottenhill & Wormegay Village Hall at 7pm.

Due to the Covid 19 pandemic all Council meetings have ceased since our last meeting on Tuesday 25th. February 2020.

The yearly Parish Council meeting included:

There were no meetings until Tuesday 21st. July 2020.

The yearly audit was temporarily postponed, also the Meetings that were missed were on Tuesday 28th. April, Tuesday 26th. May and Tuesday 28th. July 2020.

Present were Chair Peter Sneesby, Gwen Reddington, Kevan Reddington, Mike Johnson, Gill Macardle, Liz

In the absence of the Parish Clerk Julian Snape due to illness Councillor Gwen Reddington was taking the minutes of the meeting.

1. Apologies for absence

Johnathan Pearce, Julian Snape.

Minutes of meeting held on 25th. February 2020 to be approved and signed.

These were unanimously agreed and signed by the Chairman.

3. Audit for 2020.

A certificate was due to be signed by the Chairman to be sent to Littlejohns Ltd the auditors. The Chairman stated that he couldn't sign it until he had spoken to the Parish Clerk. This was to be done after the meeting.

4. Defibrillators

Councillor Sneesby asked Councillor Gannon if there was any news about acquiring defibrillators for the village. There is still no place arranged to put one in the village but the bus shelter is a suitable place at the Hill Estate. It is felt that solar powered ones would be the easiest options. Councillor Gannon is now to contact again the persons who had previously offered the village free defibrillators to see what the situation is now.

5. Wooden Bridge at Petticoat Lane

Councillor Reddington provided an email from Andy Wallace of the Highways Dept which stated that the whole bridge is to be replaced and not just repaired. This is to be done in the very near future. Our local MP Liz Truss has been asked for help to do this by a Parishioner and her reply was read out to the Councillors.

6. Grass at Bardolphs Way

A Councillor has complained about our local grass contractor not removing the cut grass after cutting the grass in Bardolphs Way. It was stated that grass cutting contractors usually leave the cuttings on the site and that was how it had always been done in the past. No other complaints had been heard about the other areas in the Village that are cut by the contractor. Councillor Reddington would ask the contractor for comments on this complaint.

- The next meeting will be on the 29th. September 2020 at 7pm in the Tottenhill & Wormegay Village Hall if local Covid 19 rules permit.
- 8. Meeting finished at 8.30 pm.